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              12.05.2014
Dear Friends,
 Warm Greetings. 
AIFUCTO COMPLETES 52 YEARS
Congratulations to all members of AIFUCTO fraternity on the occasion of the completion of 52 years of our Federation. We are proud of our Organisation, the largest organization of teachers in the higher education sector in the world. We remember the glorious achievements of our Federation and renew our commitment to keep the AIFUCTO flag flying high.

Delhi programs

General Secretary’s meetings with HRD 

The General Secretary met Sri R.P.Sisodia,Joint Secretary,HRD and discussed with him the issue of pending notifications regarding the roll out & the revised cap regarding API for CAS by UGC.Sri Sisodia categorically stated that HRD has agreed to the proposed changes in the light of Anomaly Committee report & the difficulty in the cap introduced in the Second Amendment to the Regulation-2010.He informed the General Secretary that he had conveyed the view of HRD to UGC. Our General Secretary also pointed out that the librarians & DPEs are subject to discrimination in various UGC orders and requested HRD to take up the matter with UGC.
General Secretary’s meetings with Secretary, UGC and Financial adviser, UGC

There have been several rounds of discussion between our General Secretary & Sri Upamanyu Basu,FA of UGC.Sri Basu informed the General Secretary that the notifications would be made soon.However,the General Secretary expressed anxiety at the inordinate delay and pointed out that such delay is extremely demoralizing the incumbents.

The general secretary also met Prof  Dr.J.S. Sandhu, the newly appointed secretary of UGC.Prof (Dr) Sandhu was informed about the role of AIFUCTO for decades in the interest of higher education & teaching community in this sector. Our General Secretary had drawn his attention to various problems The discrimination against the librarians regarding denial of Major  & Minor projects in 12th Five Year Plan was brought to his notice. It was pointed out that time & again the librarians & DPEs are not being treated at par with the teachers by UGC on many occasions. He requested the Secretary, UGC that such practices must come to an end.Prof Sandhu agreed that such discriminations must discontinue.
Memorandum to UGC Chairman & meeting with Secretary, UGC
In view of UGC inaction for a long time,Prof.Tarun Patra,President,Prof.Asok Barman, General Secretary,Prof.D.Kumar,Treasurer and Prof.Iqbal Singh Sandhu,Zonal Secretary ( North) visited UGC to submit a memorandum to the Chairman,UGC.Since Chairman was not well and was not present ,the AIFUCTO delegation had a meeting with Prof.(Dr) Sandhu,Secretary,UGC and the memorandum to the Chairman was submitted to him. A detailed discussion was held on all issues (see the Memorandum attached herewith and also in our website. The delegation expressed deep disappointment at the inordinate delay & sought early solution.Dr. Sandhu agreed with AIFUCTO observation of the situation and promised to take actions as early possible.
Librarian’s issues: documents prepared by Sri.B.P.Dhiman
We have been constantly pursuing the various problems of librarians. Recently we wrote fresh letters to HRD, UGC demanding the complete parity between teachers and librarians and DPEs.Regarding the problems of MMRP and FDP, Sri B.P.Dhiman ,Punjab prepared documents and is in constant touch with our General Secretary. The documents he prepared on these issues have been printed in Teacherts’ Movement. Our sincere thanks to Sri Dhiman.
All India Federation of Retired University & College Teachers’ Organisations meeting in AIFUCTO office, Delhi
A meeting of Secretariat, AIFRUCTO will be held on 8th June, 2014 in Delhi Office of AIFUCTO.Prof.Parthasarathi, General Secretary, and AIFRUCTO was assured of all support from our Federation. Our General Secretary has been invited to attend the meeting. We informed him that if time permits he would participate.
RUSA
Please refer to the decision of Gwalior NEC meeting to prepare a document on RUSA.Accordingly you have been requested to send all comments by April, 14.Also you are requested to send letters/telegrams/e-mails to the MHRD containing your observations & comments on RUSA. To remind you, we have provided link in our website to download entire 
 document. We also requested all states to keep in touch with the state Govts, & ensure that the RUSA program is planned & implemented properly.We are happy that Prof.M.Lokendra,President,AMCTA,Manipur submitted a report. This has been printed in Teachers’ Movement. 
Payments of membership fee @ Rs.10 per member 
Please note that we have not received any membership payment by any affiliate for the current year. Members paid last during the Mangalore Conference. We urgently need money to carry on our activities.Kindly send or bring your membership payment in the NEC meeting at Faridabad on 22nd June,2014.

Building/Flat Fund

The AIFUCTO has given a call to donate generously to the Building/Flat Fund.We are happy that some of our members and affiliates have responded favorably.in this context we are extremely grateful to leaders like Prof.Maheswari of Jodhpur,Rajasthan.Prof.Maheswari, a great leader from Rajasthan has been able to involve many teachers to join the efforts.Prof.Anjani Kumar,our Zonal Secretary from Bihar has also been successful to create an awareness in this regard.As more and more members are receiving arrears this is high time we raise funds to have our Flat/Building in Delhi as early as possible. Prof.Randhoni Devi ( Manipur),Prof.P.S Gill (Punjab) contributed to the Fund.thanks to them.We like to publish the names in TM & website on a rerular basis.All affiliates are earnestly requested to adopt initiatives to collect contributions.Some states have suggested to fix an appropriate amount to raise substantial  amount for the fund.
MODE OF PAYMENT TO AIFUCTO-no account payee cheque will be accepted
As I informed in the last circular that a number of cheques have been dishonored for various reasons. One of them is the short name AIFUCTO.In future the drafts should be in favour of our full name only ,Cheques will not be accepted

Drafts should be in favour of “ALL INDIA FEDERATION OF UNIVERSITY & COLLEGE TEACHERS’ ORGANISATIONS’ only. Our bank details for electronic money transfer are given below.  Please note-You must send a mail to General Secretary  immediately after your payment electronically.
UNITED BANK OF INDIA

ALL INDIA FEDERATION OF UNIVERSITY & COLLEGE TEACHERS’ ORGANISATIONS

SB A/C NO:0502010072818

	Hyderabad Branch

	

	IFSC Code :UTBI0HYD807


Best regards
Asok Barman

General Secretary

(Please print here NEC meeting notice which you have not done)
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